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Completed: 04-08-16

Description  
Request to extend the review period for Site Plan No. 
820160060 an additional 14-weeks to July 28, 2016.  

 Residential development consisting of 105 units,
including 21 single family detached units and 84
townhouse units (14 MPDUs among the
townhouse units, 8.2 percent bonus density) on
24.37 acres of land zoned PD-4.

 Located on the west side of Frederick Road (MD
355) 1,300 feet north of the intersection with
Shawnee Lane in Clarksburg, MD within the
Clarksburg Special Protection Area.

 Application Accepted: December 23, 2015

 Applicant: Clarksburg Mews, LLC.

 Review Basis: Chapter 50 and 59, Montgomery
County Code.

Section 59-7.3.4.C of the Zoning Ordinance generally states that a Site Plan application must be scheduled for a 
public hearing within 120-days after the date an application is accepted. The Applicant may request an extension of 
up to 30 days with the Planning Director; however, an extension beyond 30-days must have the Planning Board 
approval. Any extension of the public hearing must be noticed by mail and placed on the hearing agenda with the 
new public hearing date indicated.  

The Applicant is requesting an extension for the Site Plan review period beyond the 30 days, because there are a 
number of outstanding issues that will require significant time to resolve. The original public hearing date was 
scheduled for April 21, 2016.  

At the time of posting of this Staff Report, the Applicant has not met the interim ePLANS review deadlines that 
would have allowed an April 21, 2016 Planning Board date. Staff supports the Applicant’s request to extend the 
review period, which updates the current status of the application review, and indicates a tentative Planning Board 
date on July 28, 2016. 

Attachment A: Applicant’s extension request letter (dated April 8, 2016) 
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